## Great Eagle Ladies' Golf Club General Business Meeting March 5, 2019

President Teri Patterson called the meeting to order with 34 members present. She extended a welcome to all members and also to Colleen Green, a past member. Colleen donated a small raffle drum for our 50/50s.

## **Old Business**

Marie Pilot presented the treasurer's report reporting a balance of \$2821.01. Kay Tobin moved and Bonnie Eagleton seconded that we accept the treasurer's report as presented. Carried.

All members present indicated that each had a new rule book. Marie Pilot reported that she hadn't heard anymore about the bag tags.

In Anita Johnson's absence, Virginia Frieburg passed around sheet to sign up for banquet. It will be on counter in the pro shop. She had extra sheets to take to businesses if anyone wanted one. All donations should be in by March 21 at the latest as there is still work to be done in regards to typing a program and other items.

## **New Business**

Teri Patterson read a note from long time golfer here at Great Eagle, Kay Bell. She thanked all for great friendships and golfing buddies.

Donna Murray presented the election of officer's report. Marie Pilot and Gloria Van Tassel have both allowed their names to stand for re-election of their respective positions. Donna then turned it over to president, Teri, who opened the floor for further nominations of both positions. Kay Tobin moved nominations cease for 1<sup>st</sup> vice president. Gloria Van Tassel was elected to the position of 1<sup>st</sup> Vice President by acclamation. Jeanne Tittle moved nominations cease for the position of treasurer. Marie Pilot was elected to the position of treasurer by acclamation.

After all expenses are covered and final balance is known for the golf season of 2018-2019, the golf club is planning on giving a donation to a charity. This will be decided in October. Some suggestions are 1<sup>st</sup> Tee, Girls' golf (girlsgolf.org) and the 2<sup>nd</sup> half of the wall by hole #10.

Betty Morris reported on Club Championship. Sign up sheet will be up until Sat. March 9. There will probably be 4 flights. There is room for non participants. This is a tournament for gross score. Please post as a tournament.

Donna Murray reported that the CanAm on Friday, March 8 has 40 golfers. Be there by 7:30 AM as we sing the national anthems and it is a shotgun start at 8 AM. Prizes will be awarded for KPs and putts on front and back. If you have taken 10 strokes on the fairway, pick up your ball and place it at the position of the person's ball that is the one farthest away from the hole on the putting green as everyone is eligible for putt prizes. Money for lunch is \$13.00, money for prizes is \$5.00. Please try to have exact change. Next year, the CanAm will be held on March 2, 2020 which is a meeting day. This will cut out one extra golf day for the club and it will also save the cost of a round of golf.

It was voted to forego the horse race this year as the number of golfers registered was very low. It was felt there were several factors affecting the numbers including the CanAm being held this week.

The volunteer list for next year was sent around.

The club will present embroidered golf towels to the winners of the President's Club and Club Championship this year and next. Embroidery will be name of winner, event, and year. Embroidery donated by Marie Pilot.

A vote was held on whether we should continue with the banquet and dance in 2020. A discussion was held on the pros and cons. Vote was Yes - 3, No -30, 1 abstained.

A vote was also held on whether we should continue with Match Play. Discussion was held. No -10, Yes -24.

Joanne Brillon handed out CGAD money.

Marie Pilot passed around the get away sheet to Falcon Dunes. The deadline to sign up is March 12. Cost is \$69.00 for golfers with no military connections. Those who have military connections, the cost is \$59.00.

The next executive board meeting is March 25, 2:30 PM at golf shop/grill. Mary Graham will be in attendance to discuss next year's calendar. Eclectic games will be held the first 2 Tuesdays of December, the 3<sup>rd</sup> and 10<sup>th</sup>. Also present will be Betty Morris and Jolene Harmon, tournament co - chairs.

Pizza Party will be held March 26<sup>th</sup> at the Chuckwagon following the rounds of golf.

Shan Wattenburger received her pin for breaking 80, Sue Windemuller and Anita Johnson received their pins for breaking 100.

50/50 was \$96.00 and half of it went to 2 members: Jeanne Tittle and Gloria Van Tassel.

Game results will be posted as Mary needs time to determine winners as there are a few blind draws.

Donna Murray moved and Bonnie Eagleton seconded that the meeting be adjourned.

Respectfully submitted, Secretary, Carol Spencer